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The Knightly News 

... is a monthly newsletter of the 
Knights of Columbus, John Paul I 
Council No. 7165 in Dale City, VA. 
for the information of its members, 
their families, and other interested 
K of C councils.  

Opinions expressed are those of 
the individual author and do not 
necessarily reflect those of John 
Paul I Council, the Grand Knight, 
the officers, the editor, or the 
Knights of Columbus. 

Send articles to the editor, Wasiu 
Adedeji, no later than the 3rd 
Wednesday of the month for 
inclusion in the next issue. E-mail 
to: knightlynews@kofc7165.org 

This newsletter is also available on 
the world wide web at: 

http://kofc7165.org 
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Brothers, 
It has been a very busy month. I want to thank Brother 
Jonathon McCoy for chairing our first Sub sale, with eve-
ryone’s hard work we raised some money for the council 
and the food pantry. 
We had another Highway Clean up, thank you to Brother Tim Donangmaye 
for organizing the event. 
Two Pro Life events were held, the Life Chain on Smoketown road and 40 
Hours of Prayer For Life. I want to thank Brother Mike Herrick for getting 
those things going. 
The annual Art Auction was a success. We did not do as well as last year 
but still managed to raise significant funds for the council. Thanks to the 
Chairman PGK Helmut Brokamp, his team PGKs Ed Fairbairn, Gray Gag-
non, PGK Stan Fowler, the KC ladies, Squires and the many others who 
helped with the various tasks associated with the auction. This is a big en-
deavor and an important fund raiser for the council. Please see Helmut’s 
article for more details. 
The Past Grand Knights dinner was held this past month as well. Thanks 
to the Deputy Grand Knight Lou Byers for organizing this event. We en-
joyed some wonderful food and a good time as we honored immediate 
Past Grand Knight Ed Fairbairn. 
For the coming month we have the Memorial mass on November 7 to re-
member brother knights, KC ladies and Squires that have passed away. 
Please plan to attend this mass at the council home. 
Please remember to say a prayer on Veterans Day for all of our Veterans 
living and deceased and for our fallen heroes. 
Included in this newsletter is a copy of Pope Francis’ remarks to the 
Knights of Columbus Board of Directors. In this address the Pope thanks 
the entire Order for the support and work that we do, blesses us and our 
work and encourages us to continue. Please read this inspiring address. 
 
Fraternally,  
 
Grand Knight 
Mike Wissel 

Michael Wissel, GK 
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�� Watch all Sunday NFL games in your Council Lounge. The lounge opens 
at 12:30PM every Sunday and remains open until the 4PM NFL games are 
completed. Free bar snacks will be available by the House Committee and we encourage 
and appreciate others to bring snacks to share. We again will have a happy hour beer spe-
cial. Come out and root for your team, real or fantasy and have fun. 
�� Win with the Caps which follows every council business meeting. Remain around the 

lounge, have a beverage or two, watch and root the Capitals to a win and someone will win $10.00. 
�� There are no rental dates available until April 2014. If you have thoughts or plans to use the council home 

Banquet Room during 2014, please contact the home manager to lock in your date. Several dates for 
2014 are already gone. 

�� Since the July, August and September Birthday Night had to be postpone, it will be com-
bined with the October, November and December Birthday Night will be held on Saturday 
November 30th 2013. Any member and/or his spouse having a birthday during those 
months will get a free birthday dinner. Everyone is invited to attend even if your birthday is 
in the other 6 months and pay only $ 8.00 for a Chicken Paramigiana, Salad Bar, Spaghetti, 
Italian Bread and of course birthday cake for dessert. Please make reservations prior to 
Wednesday November 20th. Music entertainment will follow Birthday Night in the Lounge.  

�� The House Committee is still looking for a home for our pinball game and the card racing game. Each will 
require a little maintenance. No charge, just haul it away. If you are interested, contact a House Commit-
tee member. If more than one person is interested in the same game, we will have a drawing. There will 
be other rules about the drawing that will be explained at the time of the drawing. We like to get them in a 
nice home, rec room, man cave, etc by Thanksgiving.   

������������������

JOHN PAUL I 
2013 3rd & 4 th QUARTER 

BIRTHDAY NIGHT DINNER
SATURDAY NOVEMBER 30 th 6:00PM to 7:00PM

SALAD BAR
CHICKEN PARMIGIANA

SPAGHETTI
ITALIAN BREAD
BIRTHDAY CAKE

FREE FOR JOHN PAUL I KNIGHTS AND/OR THEIR SPOUSE WITH A
BIRTHDAY BETWEEN JULY AND DECEMBER. 

LOW, LOW COST OF $8.00 PER ADULT FOR ALL OTHERS
RESERVATIONS REQUIRED BY WEDNESDAY  NOVEMBER 20th 2013

homemanager@kofc7165.org 
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My Brother Knights: 
 
Thank you for helping to make our first fundraisers this year such a great success. 
As a result of the sub sale, not only did we raise funds for our council program, we 
provided $290 for the Holy Family Parish Food Pantry. Thanks especially to the KC 
Ladies for the great deserts for the Art Auction and to the Squires for their support at 
the Auction as well as their great pancakes the next morning! With our biggest fund-
raiser, the Art Auction behind us and the holidays just around the corner, we have a 
busy next 2 months. 
Our Annual Memorial Mass will be held on Thursday November 7th at 7:30 at the council home, to honor the 
Knights, spouses and youth that have gone on before us. Our next sub sale will be held on November 9-10.  
We need help both Saturday and Sunday to pull this off. Keep Christ in Christmas sales start at the Holy 
Family Harvest Bazaar on Nov 2-3 and then after all Masses the weekend after Thanksgiving.  Please sign 
up and support these sales with your time and also purchase some Christmas Cards too. 
 
We will need help for our Christmas Trees Sales start in the beginning of December.  PGK Gray Gagnon is 
chairing the sales and should have time slots set up very soon. The Adult Christmas party is December 14th.  
Come enjoy a great holiday meal and donate to buy a bear for the Prince William County Police to carry with 
them to comfort children. 
 
Lou Byers 
Program Director 
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Title Name E-Mail Telephone 

Chaplain Rev. Fr. Gerard Creedon chaplain@kofc7165.org (703) 670-8323 

Grand Knight Michael M.Wissel grandknight@kofc7165.org (703) 590-5670 

Deputy Grand Knight Lou Byers, Jr. deputygrandknight@kofc7165.org (703) 878-0582 

Chancellor John-David Allen chancellor@kofc7165.org (703) 590-3599 

Recorder Victor M. Rivera recorder@kofc7165.org (703) 583-1353 

Financial Secretary Michael Dvoroznak financialsecretary@kofc7165.org (703) 794-1096 
Treasurer Daniel J. Pierce treasurer@kofc7165.org (703) 670-8339 

Lecturer Frank H. Kingett lecturer@kofc7165.org (703) 583-2882 

Advocate PGK Glenn F. Epler advocate@kofc7165.org (703) 878-9494 

Warden Charles M. Carroll warden@kofc7165.org (703) 590-3151 

Inside Guard Thomas J.Rogers insideguard@kofc7165.org (703) 590-5253 

Outside Guard Francis Asgaralli outsideguard1@kofc7165.org (571)-330-5708 

Outside Guard Christopher M. Cashioli outsideguard2@kofc7165.org (703) 670-3131 

1-Year Trustee PKG Robert Szerszynski 1yrTrustee@kofc7165.org (703) 994-6469 

2-Year Trustee PGK Helmut E. Brokamp 2yrTrustee@kofc7165.org (703) 317-7178 

3-Year Trustee PGK Ed Fairbairn 3yrTrustee@kofc7165.org (703) 909-5442 

Membership John-David Allen membership@kofc7165.org (703) 590-3599 

Newsletter Wasiu Adedeji knightlynews@kofc7165.org (703) 226-9311 

Communications PGK Ed Fairbairn webmaster@kofc7165.org (703) 909-5442 

Publicity PGK Jim Limbach publicity@kofc7165.org (703) 590-5756 

Fraternal Supplies Greg Short fraternalsupplies@kofc7165.org (703) 927-3320 

Home Manager PGK Steve Macejka homemanager@kofc7165.org (703) 590-0794 

Church Committee Dan Lupinetti   church@kofc7165.org (703) 583-7440 

Community Committee Peter J. Ingerick community@kofc7165.org (703) 590-1356 

Council Committee John-David Allen council@kofc7165.org (703) 590-3599 

Family Committee Hector Hernandez family@kofc7165.org (703) 357-7727 

Pro-Life Committee PGK Frank Nolan prolife@kofc7165.org (703) 583-8680 

Youth Committee Luis Lemus youth@kofc7165.org (703) 583-5672 

Insurance Field Agent Thom Harrington fieldagent@kofc7165.org (703) 336-9020 

Bingo Chairman PGK Bill Gleichsner bingo@kofc7165.org (703) 491-2378 
President KC Ladies Carole Protacio KCLadiesPresident@KofC7165.org (703) 590-2802 
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Please contact the Grand 
Knight  if you are interested in 
serving as a leader of the  
Squire Roses.  
grandknight@kofc7165.org 

Please join me in congratulating 
the Squires for the great job 
they did in October.  They 
served as waiters for the Art 
Auction and Past Grand 
Knights Dinner.  They also 
served up some fantastic pan-
cakes at the Pancake Breakfast 
(Including some Griddle Sized 
Pancakes!).  And as always 
they provided the kids with a 
Great Pancake Breakfast.  On 
top of that they assisted feeding 
the homeless at the Hilda Barg 
center.  Keep your eyes Open 
for their Breakfast with Santa in 
December! If you have any 
sons or grandsons or friends 
that are interested in joining 
please contact Greg Byram at 
squires@kofc7165.org. 
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The KC Ladies met on Oct. 1, 2013.  Carole 
opened the meeting at 7:30 with a prayer. The 
minutes from Sept. were read and accepted fol-
lowed by the Treasurer’s report. 
 
The committee reports were given.  Joyce Brown 
announced that it was that time again to start our 
monthly Bingo Raffles.  The book was passed 
around to sign up to bring something.  Sharon 
Weiss and Mary Dvorsnak volunteered to sell tick-
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photo album and asks that anyone who has pic-
tures of the different KC Ladies activities to bring 
������	��������������������
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that we now have 60 members. 
 
After the meeting we made up the Halloween Sacs 
for the children’s Halloween Party.  Thank you 
Sharon Weiss for getting all the goodies. 
 
It was voted to give Rose Marie Scheller money to 
purchase the lottery tickets, candy and wine for the 
baskets to be raffled off at the Art Auction.  The 
Ladies are also manning the entrance table and 
selling raffle tickets. 
 
It was also voted to donate money toward the pur-
chase of teddy bears for the Police Dept.  they are 
given to the PWCPD at the annual Christmas Par-
ty. 
 

A big Thank You to all who volun-
teered to donate baked goods, 
work and participate in the Side-
walk Café.  It was a big success 
and all the goodies were gone by 
9:00 Sat. 
 
MIMOSA BRUNCH  The Ladies are sponsoring a 
Mimosa Brunch on Sunday, November 24th at the 
council home.  Rose Marie Scheller and Ginny 
Bahr are co-chairing the event.   Time is  11am to 
1pm.  Cost is $5.00 per person plus a “brunch” 
item to share. Come and enjoy a unique brunch 
with lots of friends, coffee, tea and Mimosas.  All 
adults are invited.  RSVP to Rose Marie Scheller 
(703) 878-3064 or Ginny Bahr (703) 791-2352 by 
November 18th with the number of people attend-
ing and the “ brunch” item you are planning to 
bring. 
 
Suggestions for brunch items are: breakfast casse-
role, tea sandwiches, ham slices, sausage, fruit, 
muffins, bagels w/cream cheese, deviled eggs etc.  
Your ideas will make it more unique. 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS 
Nov 5th—KC Ladies Meeting 7:30 
Nov 7th—Memorial Mass – Ladies supply desserts 
Nov 24th—Muffins and Mimosa Brunch at 11:00 
 
The KC Lady of the month is Mary Dvoroznak 
 
The meeting was closed with a prayer and a few 
extra Hail Marys for the prayer quilts. 
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Father Edward L. Richardson SMA Assembly #3174 of the Fourth Degree is participating in the 
Overseas Coupon Program. We have adopted a military base (Illesheim Army Base in 
Illesheim, Germany) and will periodically send coupons for use at Post and Base Exchanges 
and Commissaries. 
What you need to do is simple:  Bring MANUFACTURER'S coupons (both food and non-food) 
to your regular council meetings, where they will be collected, tabulated and sent off. It won't 

cost you a cent. A couple of guidelines: 
�   �
���
�����������������������������
���������
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and other fast food restaurant coupons are acceptable because those outlets can be found abroad. 
�   Please pay attention to expiration dates. Do NOT submit anything with an expiration date of less than two 

(2) months from when you bring it. Given the lag time between contribution and delivery, they might be-
come outdated. 

�  We hope to establish collection points at both the Council Home and Holy Family, so if you can’t make it 
to meetings, you can still contribute.  

�  In these days of shrinking defense budgets, the men and women who defend us — and their families — 
will be grateful for what you do. 

������	��������������	�� by Jim Limbach PGK, FDD, PFN 
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Mk 11: 24 - "I give you my word, if you are ready to believe that you will receive whatever you 
ask for in prayer, it shall be done for you." 

Just think! If ALL the Knights and their families from our Council and our Assembly were to 
take a moment to pray for those who are “Sick or in Distress”, wouldn’t this awesome power 
produce results? After all, GOD SAID IT WOULD! So I ask all of you to call me, (703) 670-6423, e-mail me, 
prayers@kofc7165.org or tell me in person the names of individuals and/or families who are in need of prayer, 
whether sick or in distress, and I will include them in this list. (“Distress” means death in the family, out of 
work, having financial, marital or other “personal” problems either at home or at work.)  

And finally, let us remember to pray for our Priests, the Born, the Unborn, all Council widows, all members of 
our families, our parish and our community in need. 

PRAYERS REQUESTED DURING SEPTEMBER /
OCTOBER FOR - THOSE IN DISTRESS: 
 
�� The Brooks family on the passing of Thomas 

Brooks Jr. 
�� The Dangvetsky family on the passing of Robert 

Dangvetsky Jr. 
�� The McDonald and Kelly families on the passing 

of Kaye Kelly 
�� The Bazyk family on the passing of John Bazyk 
�� The Allen and Miller families on the passing of 

Ron Miller 
�� The Frobacher family on the passing of Eydie 

Frobacher 
�� The Stewart family on the passing of Brother 

Knight Dick Stewart 
�� The Roger’s family on the passing of Maureen 

Rogers 
�� The Bigelow family on the passing of Jim Bige-

low 
�� The Misiorski and Kraszewski families on the 

passing of Stan Kraszewski 
�� The Leardi family on the passing of Louise 

Leardi 
�� The Catholic Church 
�� Tom Duesterhaus – still missing 
�� All the forgotten warriors who gave their lives for 

our freedom 
�� All those who served our country and have come 

back with serious and life changing injuries 
�� For all military and civilian personnel in Harm’s 

Way and their families 

PRAYERS REQUESTED DURING SEPTEMBER /
OCTOBER  FOR - THE SICK: 
 
�� Mark Jimino 
�� Myriamne 
�� Marilyn O’Daniell 
�� Ed Fairbairn classmates’ wife 
�� Pete Mendez 
�� Jerry, Brother Mike Dvoroznak’s cousin 
�� Harry Milnes 
�� Sam, friend of Kinter Bernard III 
�� Lois Hollander 
�� Lindy Knapp 
�� Brother Robert Tizon 
�� Mary Ann Dibble 
�� Brother Alain Nall 
�� Mary Fairbairn 
�� Andrew Weiss and family 
�� The Diaz family, friends of Brother Troy Walters 
�� Joan Watson 
�� Christina (12-yr old) 
�� Mark Wissel 
�� Shirley Pennel 
�� Brother Reggie Greer 
�� Brother Tom Zum Brunnen 
�� Brother Joe Graham 
�� Mike Feightner 
�� Donna Rouleau 
�� Allen DeLucia 
�� Brother Scott Lavey 
�� Jennifer McFarland’s aunt Mary 
�� Rose Pemberton 
�� Kathy Lazerson 
�� Pat Weiss 
�� Paul Defibaugh 
�� Brother Bob Tekampe 
�� Terry Rowles 
�� Brother Tom Bush LEST WE FORGET�
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Rodriquez Family 

 

Walter Dick 

The Family of the Month for November is the Rodri-
quez Family!  Oscar and Elia are extremely involved 
in all aspects of Holy Family and the Knights.  Oscar 
is a lector, Eucharistic Minister and  teaches the 
Baptismal preparation course for the Latino commu-
nity.  He is also active in our Bingo Program!  Elia 
helps to take care of our parish priests and the Rec-
tory.  This year they ran one of the Spanish Booths 
for Festival helping contribute to the overall success 
of the Festival.  Their oldest daughter Myra can be 
often be seen helping out around the parish, or 
keeping an eye on her younger sisters!  Their sons, 
Oscar and Cesar are altar servers and very involved 
with the Squires.  Oscar is currently the Chief 
Squire.     This is a family well deserving of the hon-
or of being our Family of the Month. 

Walter Dick is a long time member of our council 
and is a stalwart in supporting bingo and the Holy 
Family Fall Festival. 

Walter is an instant seller at bingo every Monday 
night. On his feet for 3-4 hours with his familiar call 
“Pull tabs,” ringing throughout the hall Walter sets 
the standard for the team. Walter’s friendly and geni-
al manner makes him a favorite with the bingo cus-
tomers. 

Putting up the large tents that make up the beer gar-
den for the Festival is no small task. Walter steps up 
to lead the rest of us in erecting the tent, putting up 
the fence around it and setting up the tables and 
canopies for various booths as well.  When the festi-
val is over, Walter is there to help take things down 
and put them away. 

A tireless worker who donates 
his time to the council, it is a 
pleasure to recognize and 
honor Walter Dick as our No-
vember Knight of the Month. 

 

 
First, I’d like to thank everyone who helped organize and execute the auction this 
year.  We had a small army of volunteers, as usual, but I want to especially 
acknowledge PGK Gray Gagnon, Sandy Gagnon, PGK Ed Fairbairn, PGK Jerry Inger-
ick, Brother Hernan Cordovez, PGK Tom Katrinak, PGK Stan Fowler, and the KC La-
dies for their invaluable contributions for a successful auction.  A special thanks to all 
our patrons and advertisers as well. 

 
Although we were short of our goal, it was a successful auction nonetheless, considering the current econom-
ic conditions. 
Mark your calendars – next year’s auction will be on Saturday, October 18, 2014! 
 
Thank you! 
 
PGK Helmut Brokamp 
2013 Art Auction Chairman 

	�
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LADIES  
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KNIGHTS  

Barbara Dick 11/02 

Rita Phillips 11/02 

Linda Gilligan 11/05 

Barbara Heitzmann 11/07 

Judy Brown 11/07 

Barbara Chuday 11/08 

Irene Dewald 11/12 

Wanda Conrad 11/14 

Lordes Miranda 11/15 

Theria McCoy 11/18 

Teresa Jurich 11/18 

Sandra Mangini 11/21 

Elaine Boschulte 11/21 

Kelly Wissel 11/27 

Anne Marie Rouleau 11/28 

Gary Mc Cullough 11/01 

Inmer Campos 11/01 

Luis Vasquez 11/02 

Charles Degan 11/04 

Manuel Michel 11/05 

Nicholas Jesionka 11/05 

Peter Crawford 11/05 

Thomas Katrinak 11/05 

Christopher Cashioli 11/06 

Matthew McCarthy 11/06 

Alfred Bahr 11/08 

Lawrence Pemberton 11/08 

Robert Moore 11/09 

Donald Rodgers 11/10 

Michael Dvoroznak 11/13 

Eric Johnson 11/14 

James Tramel 11/14 

Robert Szerszynski 11/15 

Thomas Jones 11/16 

Matthew Drabik 11/17 

Kenrick Williams 11/18 

William Evans 11/22 

Joseph Gillette 11/22 

Michael Marsh 11/27 

Steven Thelen 11/27 

Jesse Williamson 11/28 

Brian Thelen 11/29 

Nazir Khan 11/29 

Jason Oiler 11/29 

Robert Knapp 11/30 
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Knights of Columbus life insurance offers something precious few other financial prod-
ucts can – guarantees.  
 
As long as you pay your premiums, the policy proceeds will be there for your beneficiar-
ies should something happen to you. We call that peace of mind, and that’s what we of-
fer with our every product in our portfolio.  
 
We guarantee the cash value in your whole life policies will be there. 
 
We guarantee the rates on your term insurance. 
 
We guarantee our retirement products will provide a stream of income when you need it. 
 
On top of those product guarantees, I guarantee that I will offer professional, high-quality service that you 
would expect from our organization. 
 
Our Order is among the highest rated life insurers in North America. AM Best has rated the Knights of Colum-
bus “A++, Superior” for 37 consecutive years. This shows our track record for excellence and security. 
I would suggest that a principal reason that we were able to achieve those accolades is because we remain 
steadfastly committed to the vision of Father Michael J. McGivney by providing life insurance by brother 
Knights for brother Knights. 
 
That commitment is an essential core value of the Knights of Columbus, and our core values permeate all lev-
els of our organization.  
 
These principles for marketing are summed up by our Golden Rule: “In all my professional relationships, I 
pledge myself to the following rule of conduct: I shall, in light of all conditions surrounding those I serve, ren-
der that service which, under the same circumstances, I would apply to myself.” 
 
Let’s talk soon to discuss how our products can bring that peace of mind to you and your family. 
 
Thom Harrington 
703-336-9020 
Fieldagent@kofc7165.org 
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     There have been many changes to our communications systems the past few months.  We 
transitioned to the Uknight Interactive system for our website. This website has all the newslet-
ter content available and access for the pdf version of the newsletter, links to folders and slide 
shows and many other features.  In a few months we hope to have the full advertising capabil-
ity set up so we can generate revenue on the site.  The best news is that with the help of Ron 
Dionne we will save the council $500 per year on web hosting costs.    
     We are looking to keep our printing and postage costs down for the newsletter.  If you are 

getting this newsletter in the mail and can either view on line or pick up a copy from the council home, let me 
know.  We have shifted to a local printer to speed up the processing time and support local merchants.   
            I’d like to than Ron Dionne and PGK Larry Pemberton for their service in keeping the council informed for 
so many years.  Please recognize our communications team:   

Newsletter Editor – Wasiu Adedeji – knightlynews@kofc7165.org 
Publicity/Public Affairs – PGK Jim Limback – publicity@kofc7165.org 

Photo Editor – Hernan Cordoves – photos@kofc7165.org 
Webmaster & Communications Director – PGK Ed Fairbairn – webmaster@kofc7165.org 

��������	
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�� by Ed Fairbairn 
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